
 

 
 

                                                                        
 
 
 

 
 

20th January 2023 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
What a chilly week it has been!  The children have had to wrap up really warm for their Forest 
School sessions.  Please remember to make sure all items of clothing are labelled with your 
child’s name – especially hats, scarves and gloves.  Thank you. 
 
Lots of you have expressed an interest in adopting a tree in our planned woodland 
development.  We are delighted that so many of you have offered your support.  I am also very 
excited to tell you that we have our first £20.23 donated by Samantha in Reception.  Well done 
and thank you Samantha!  There are lots  of ways to raise this sponsorship amount.  Have a 
look later in the newsletter or speak to Kelley for some ideas.  
 
I am sure you will have seen in the press that the National Education Union has announced 
strike action following their recent ballot.  Strikes are proposed to take place in schools across 
England on the following dates:  Wednesday 1st February, Thursday 2nd March, Wednesday 
15th and Thursday 16th March.  At this time, I am unable to let you know if school closure will 
need to be considered.  I will of course, keep you updated as soon as I have any further 
clarification and certainly by Wednesday 25th January.  
 
We hope to see lots of year 1 and 2 parents and carers at 
the maths workshop on Tuesday morning and Resource 
Base parents at out coffee morning on Friday and don’t 
forget about the PTA sponsored bounce on Thursday.  What 
a busy week! 
 
Have a super weekend.  
Best wishes  
 
Manda George 
Headteacher 
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PTA - Sponsored Bounce – January 26th  
 
Thursday, 26 January 
 
Torridon students are bouncing their way into spring, all to raise funds for the school! How 
many times can your little bouncer bounce in 60 seconds? Every bounce counts as we aim 
to raise £2000 to fund community events and school improvement projects. Remember, we 
contribute 10% of all of our net proceeds to the Torridon Food Bank. Help us support our 
community and make our school a better place for our children to learn and thrive! 
 
Click here to learn more 
 
Click here to donate 
 
Click here to volunteer 

 
 

Meeting with Teachers 
 

Please remember that parents and carers should not be in 

the school buildings in the morning.  Children should be 

dropped off at the gate and will make their own way to 

the classrooms.  If you wish to touch base with your 

child’s teacher, you can do so in the playground at the 

end of the day.  Alternatively, please send an email to 

admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk and we will be 

happy to pass on a message, arrange a telephone call or 

meeting with the relevant member of staff.   

Many thanks 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NISIcUCvL7bDrFChSWibNRURpxy218W9/view?usp=sharing
https://www.gofundme.com/f/torridon-sponsored-bounce-2023?utm_campaign=p_lico+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdL7tS02pAFjCRzZaHXX3PP94xTGyxjiWrzqXJdp15amQ-jIQ/viewform
mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk


Operation Woodland 
 
 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to all those who have expressed their interest to sponsor a tree in our 
new woodland, there are still some trees available- 

if you would like to sponsor a tree please email 
operationwoodland@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk  

 

 

 

 

Have you accepted our challenge to raise £20.23? 

We would love to hear about your fundraising- 

please send information about your challenges and any pictures to 
operationwoodland@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

We would love to share your amazing fundraising in upcoming newsletters. 

 

We have had such an amazing response to our exciting 
new woodland and are extremely grateful for all of your 

support. 

 

Punctuality 
 

The school gates open at 8.45am and close at 8.55am. All children should 
be in their classroom ready to start the day at 9.00am. 

 
Any child arriving after 9.05am will be recorded as late. 
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Congratulations Maile! 
 

Maile in year 6 took her grade 1 piano examination and achieved a high 

merit. Well done Maile! 

 

 

 

 

Rights Respecting School  
 

 Article 45 

‘UNICEF can provide expert advice and assistance on 
children’s rights.’ 

This week we have been exploring the role of UNICEF and 
what the organisation does globally in order to support 
those in need.  

 

Year 4 French  
 

Here are 4V marking King's Day (la Fête 
des Rois). Niromika chose the piece of 

"galette"  that contained the charm and 

gets to be Queen for the Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Dates For Your Diary 
Tuesday 24th January  9.00am Year 1 and 2 parent and carer maths session  

Thursday 26th January  PTA Sponsored Bounce 

Friday 27th January  Resource Base Coffee Morning  

Tuesday 31st January  

9.00am Reception parent and carer maths session 

Year 2 to The Science Museum 

Tuesday 7th February  9.00am Parent and carer workshop – supporting children 
leanring English as an Additional Language 

Friday 10th February  

Resource Base children visiting Athelney Resource Base 

Non Uniform Day 

PTA Pizza Night 

Monday 13th – Friday 17th February  HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 21st February 9.00am Nursery parent and carer maths session (PLEASE NOTE 
CHANGE OF DATE) 

Wednesday 22nd February  
SEND partnership – coffee morning for parents and carers 

Year 3 to The British Museum (PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE) 

Friday 3rd March  PTA Coffee Morning 
Thursday 9th March Year 6 National Dental Programme 

Friday 10th March  PTA uniform sale 
Week beginning Monday 13th March Whole school assessment week 
Sunday 26th March  Torridon and Sandhurst 10K fun run 
Week beginning 27th March  Autism Acceptance Week 

Tuesday 28th and Thursday 30th March Parent and carer open evenings 

Monday 3rd April – Friday 14th April  EASTER HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 11th – Friday 14th April  Year 6 Easter School  
Monday 1st May BANK HOLIDAY 

Monday 8th May 2023 ADDITIONAL BANK HOLIDAY FOR THE CORONATION OF HIS 
MAJESTY KING CHARLES III 

Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May Year 6 SATs week 

Wednesday 24th – Friday 26th May Year 6 Residential Trip  

Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Friday 23rd June  INSET DAY 
Friday 21st July Last day of the summer term 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Weekly Attendance by Class 
 
Remember we are aiming for at least 97% 

attendance for all classes. 
 

Please make sure your children attend 
school on time every day. 

 
Every second of school missed is a learning 

opportunity missed. 
 
 

 

Congratulations to 2SW, 3S & 6L who were 
awarded the attendance cup this week.  

 

 

 

 

Catch-up Clinics 
The School Health Immunisation team which is based at Downham Health Centre, Bromley, 

Kent, BR1 5EP 1st floor room 6, is hosting top up's clinics every day 

after school from 3:30-16:30pm for all school age vaccination or 

children that attends Lewisham Schools.  If your child/children were 

inadvertently missed in a Lewisham school, you can contact the 

team to book an appointment or simple walk-up on the dates and 

time advertise.    

Please do not hesitate to contact the team should you have any 

queries via email at lg.shsimmunisation@nhs.net or telephone 

02030491897 between 15:30pm-16:30 during school hours.  

Flu -Reception to Year 9 until the 27th of January 2023. 

 Class Attendance 
 1G 94% 
 1M 94% 
 1N 93% 
 2S 93% 

 2SW 97% 

 2G 95% 

 3S 96.32% 

 3L 95.64% 
 3A 94% 
 4W 94% 
 4V 94% 
 4C 95% 
 5L 94% (94.44) 
 5R 94% (93.72) 
 5S 94% (94.08) 
 6A 94% (94.11) 

 6L 94.71 

 6C 92% 

mailto:lg.shsimmunisation@nhs.net


 

 

 

 

Stars of the Week 
 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery am Shiloh  For taking great care with her art work and looking at small details.  Well done 
Shiloh!  

Nursery pm Sarnith  For using his confidence and sharing his ideas with his friends.  Well done 
Sarnith!  

Red Class Safa  For working hard on her phonics and reading well done, Safa!   

Blue Class   Myles For growing in confidence and trying new things this week.  

Yellow Class  Maeve  For always trying her best and working hard. Well done!  

1G  Laura  For always trying her best in all areas of her learning. Laura’s contributions to the carpet 
are always insightful! She is a friendly and cheerful member of 1G.   

1M Jacob Foralways trying his best and being a good friend to his classmates. 

1N  Sheanna  It has been wonderful to see Sheanna’s love for learning and resilience grow and she is 

making us so proud with her developing independence. Keep up the great work! 😊   

2G  Mekai  For his hard work and beautiful presentation. Keep it up! 😊   

2S  Ottilie  For making such thoughtful contributions during our carpet sessions and for 
always being a good role model! Well done Ottilie!  

2SW  Georgina  For trying her very hardest to finish her pieces of learning in every lesson! Well 
done Georgina!  

3A  Natalie  For trying her best in all areas of learning and writing a fantastic diary entry.  
3L  Ivanna  For making enormous progress on joining her letter, presenting her learning with 

pride.   

3S  Edie  For always doing her very best. Thank you for making our classroom a positive 
learning environment.  

4C  Arun  For his attitude to learning and for leading lunchtime coding club.  

4V  Elisabeth  For producing a well-written, captivating story. Well done.  

4W  Evie   For working hard across a diverse range of subjects. I am particularly pleased 
with her efforts in maths this week. Keep it  up! 

5L  Farron   For showing great resilience within her learning, and in particular becoming 
more confident in the fantastic quality of her maths learning. Well done Farron!  

5R  Ellie  For demonstrating excellence in all of her learning and consistently producing 
work of great quality. Well done.   

5S  Sangheeth  For working very hard and producing a great biography. Also, for consistently 
editing your work independently. Well done!  

6A  Mason  For being a good friend to all his peers – always tolerant of others and 
consistently willing to include others in his activities; thereby displaying our core 
value of ‘Diversity.  

6C  Keiran  For always trying your best in all lessons and working independently. Well done!  

6L  Nefertitti  For your commitment to learning outside of school and always willing to 
participate in additional group sessions.   

Blue Pathway  Nathan  Well done for attending class independently all week!  
Green Pathway Munasar  Well done for wanting to do such great learning in class this week!  

 
 



MAPAC Sale 

 
 

 

 



 

Saturday youth dance class 
Trinity Laban’s Dance Ability class is now available on Saturday afternoons, starting in 

January 2023. 
  
A fun and creative weekly class, Dance Ability is specifically designed for young dancers between 
learning ages 5-12 years with cognitive and/or physical disabilities, or who identify as 
neurodivergent.  
Led by experienced inclusive dance artist, Vicki Busfield, Dance Ability uses props, music and 

movement to boost confidence, physicality and social interaction skills. 

 
When: Saturdays, 13:15-14:00 
Spring Term Dates: 7 January - 18 March 
2023 
Per session: £7 | £3.50 concession 
  
Laban Building, 
Creekside, 
SE8 3DZ 

 

 

National Youth Jazz Collective 
The participation cost for 5 days is £150 and full and part bursaries are available for those in 

need financial support. Interested musicians can apply 

at https://nationalyouthjazz.co.uk/regional-courses/kings-place.  

The workshop dates are as follows: 

Saturday 18th Feb 2023 10-6pm with a “sharing” for family & friends a 4.30pm 

Sunday 2nd April 2023 10-6pm with a “sharing” for family & friends a 4.30pm 

Sunday 7th May 2023 10-6pm with a “sharing” for family & friends a 4.30pm 

Sunday 11th June 2023 10-6pm with a “sharing” for family & friends a 4.30pm 

Sunday 16th July 2023 10-6pm with Public Performance at 4.30pm 

 At these workshops, participants will have the opportunity to learn an exciting program of 

tunes by ear, as well as collectively composing new works together. They will also have the 

chance to meet and connect with other young musicians sharing their interests. All 

instruments, including singers, are welcome, and no music grades are required. However, a 

basic ability (similar to grade 3) at entry level is recommended. 

https://www.trinitylaban.ac.uk/take-part/for-children-young-people/dance-children-and-youth/regular-classes/dance-ability/?dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
https://nationalyouthjazz.co.uk/regional-courses/kings-place


Parent Champions 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 Twitter – Online Safety 

 
 



Multisports – Half Term Camp 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


